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Fy Nghyf / My Ref:  CM50057  
  
Dyddiad / Date:  13 July 2023  
 
 
Via email:   N.Newton@cardiff.gov.uk 
 
Councillor Joel Williams 
Chair, Policy Review and Performance Scrutiny Committee 
Cardiff Council,  
County Hall, 
Cardiff CF10 4UW 
 
 
Annwyl/Dear Joel,  
 
Policy Review & Performance Scrutiny Committee 12 July 2023: Annual Well-being 
Report 2022/23 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 13 July 2023 and I welcome the role the Committee plays in 
the development of the Annual Well-being Report. The session was, once again, valuable and 
informative. 
 

The Committee’s view that the self-assessment process was robust was welcomed, 

recognising that the judgements were based on multiple data sources and that the report 

provided a balance assessment of performance. 

 

As a Council, significant emphasis is placed on the self-evaluation process which is robust, 
and the assurance provided by the Performance Panel, Governance & Audit Committee and 
Policy Review & Performance Scrutiny Committee is important. I am pleased that all 
recommendations made by the Performance Panel in relation to the Annual Well-being Report 
2022/23 were responded to and were either accepted or partially accepted. Where the 
committee made observations, as opposed to recommendations, these have been duly noted. 
 
In relation to the specific queries the Committee raised regarding face-to-face digital support 
in Hubs and visitor numbers to Council venues, I can confirm that officers will respond to the 
Committee’s requests and will update the Committee shortly. 
 
Once again, I would like to thank the Committee for its consideration of the Report and I look 

forward to continuing our ongoing dialogue. 

 
Yn gywir,  
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
CYNGHORYDD / COUNCILLOR HUW THOMAS 
ARWEINYDD / LEADER 
CYNGOR CAERDYDD / CARDIFF COUNCIL 

 


